CITY OF SOMERVILLE
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

To:
Members of the Board of Aldermen

From:
Michael F. Glavin, Executive Director, OSPCD

Re:
Somerville Redevelopment Authority

Union Square Property Acquisition Update
Date:
May 23, 2013

______________________________________________________________________________

The following information outlines the major steps that have been recently achieved in support of the goals and objectives of the Union Square Revitalization Plan: 


At its meeting on May 2, 2013, the Somerville Redevelopment Authority (“SRA”) voted to authorize the execution and recording of Order(s) of Taking for properties located within the North Prospect Block, shown as Block D2 in the Union Square Revitalization Plan.  By letter dated May 9, 2013, the Department of Housing and Community Development (“DHCD”) approved the Union Square Relocation Plan, which addresses the relocation of owners and tenants from the parcels to be acquired.   By letter dated May 10, 2013, DHCD approved the proposed acquisition prices for each of the properties.  The acquisition prices were based on a review of two independent appraisals for each property.  

With these two DHCD approvals, the SRA may now acquire the properties by eminent domain.  At this time, an Order of Taking and Notices of Taking are being drafted.    Title to the properties will pass to the SRA upon the date of recording of the Order of Taking, which is anticipated to occur within the next two weeks.

Also at its May 2, 2013 meeting, the SRA authorized the conveyance of necessary permanent and temporary easements to the Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (“MBTA”) in accordance with the Memorandum of Agreement dated July 26, 2012.  An easement document has been drafted and is currently under review by the MBTA.  The MBTA will be providing recordable plans of the easement area in early June.  Once these plans have been received, the easement will be executed and recorded. 
